SELECTMEN'S MEETING, Monday, May 25, 1987

Present: John J. Jones, Chairman, Rachel Reinstein, Martha Pinello, Mr. & Mrs.
Hugh Giffin, Jackie Cottle, reporter , Lloyd Henderson, Bob Varnum, and
Elizabeth Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting came to order at 7:30 PM.

Selectmen signed checks, Building Permits for George Rosenkranz, John and Beth
McGurty and Dean & Nancy Brown.

Minutes of meeting held May 18th amended to show Mr. Paul Hardwick and Mr.

Dennis Turner were in to discuss property line on Mr. Turner's property, Map 1A
Lot 35.

Bob Varnum, Road Agent, gave his weekly report. Bailey Bridge has arrived and
Bob hopes it will be in operation within a week,

Harry Page, Kincaid Construction inquired as to what can be done with the old
Reel Co.

Mr. Page is interested in changing the building into five condos. He discussed
his other plans for the property with the selectmen.

Selectmen informed Mr. Page that in order to change an existing building into
more than one dwelling, a variance from the BOA would be required. The
existing building utilizes most of the 1/2 acre site of land.

Mr. Page requested information as to the possibility of moving the Town Road
away from the building. Bob Varnum pointed out the Towns' ROW. If it was
agreed to move the road, Bob could not promise to do the work this year and
since there would be no benefit to the Town, any expense incurred by moving the
100" of road would be Mr. Pages. Mr. Page was given a building permit
application as well as a BOA appeal application.

Forbes Leeland and Dan & Molly Watt will be attending the Minute Men Council
meeting Tuesday evening. Rachel Reinstein and John Jones may Join them.

Lloyd Henderson will deliver plans for the Library driveway to Don Mellen.
Martha Pinello expressed her reaction to the resignation of Mr. Boatright.

Hugh Giffin asked for clarification of the "Official Family." John Jones used
this term to describe everyone working for the Town. (All employees and
volunteers on every committee.) Mr, Giffin also gave his opinion as to the
resignation from Mr. Boatright.

John Jones allowed both Ms. Pinello and Hugh Giffin were free to voice their
opinion but would not be drawn into a confrontation with them.

Chris Joseph, Police Chief requested an executive Session to discuss
personnel. Selectmen voted for the executive session.

Meeting called to order. No decision from Police executive session,
Selectmen and Secretary reached a mutual agreement on pay rate.

Meeting adjourned 10:00 ems.



